
PROPOSAL FOR A FIRE STATION ON GREEN BELT LAND IN SAUGHALL 
MASSIE 

Proposed by Councillor Chris Blakeley
Seconded by Councillor Bruce Berry

Council acknowledges the overwhelming public opposition to the proposal by 
Merseyside Fire and Rescue Service for a fire station on green belt land in Saughall 
Massie, as demonstrated by:
 
- The 200 people who attended a public meeting arranged by MFRS, and a further 

270 who were unable to gain admission to the venue.

- The opposition of the Saughall Massie Village Area Conservation Society and 
the Wirral Society.

- The 970 people who have, so far, signed a petition against the proposal.
 
Council impresses upon Cabinet:
 
(1) To maintain protection of Wirral’s Green Belt, as set by agreed policies and 

stop inappropriate development.

(2) Not to gift, sell or lease the land concerned in Saughall Massie, because of 
the value it has for the community.

(3) To ask officers to continue to work co-operatively with Merseyside Fire and 
Rescue Service in identifying and facilitating a more suitable brown field site 
for operational purposes and to maintain the amenity of the local people.


